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) 

MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

The Northern Kentucky Water District (NKWD), by counsel, hereby respectfully 

requests an extension of time until January 22, 2021, to respond to the Commission 

Staff's Second Request for Information issued related to this matter on December 28, 

2020. 

Commission Staff's Second Request for Information ("Second Request") directs 

NKWD to provide updated information regarding "the percent of customers, by class, that 

pay on time for each month in 2020, including for the month of December." This request 

was a follow-up to Commission Staff's First Request for Information, Item 9, which NKWD 

previously responded as required in 2020. The Second Request is due on January 18, 

2021. 

On January 18, 2021, while reviewing the responsive information, NKWD 

discovered an error in the data mining process that resulted in inaccurate information 

being produced. The error appears to be a result of a conversion from a prior billing 

software. To provide the correct information, NKWD staff must repeat the data mining 

process and confirm that the updated information is correct, which will take substantial 

time. 

In order to allow NKWD sufficient time to submit complete and accurate 
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information, it is seeking a brief extension of the deadline by which its response must be 

provided. It appears no prejudice or undue delay will result from this extension of time, 

and having shown good cause, NKWD respectfully requests until January 22, 2021, to 

respond to the Commission Staff's Second Request for Information. 

This the 18th day of January, 2021. 
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SUBMITTED BY: 

T:,e:.~ 
General Counsel & Manager of 
Legal, Compliance, and Regulatory 
Affairs 
Northern Kentucky Water District 
2835 Crescent Springs Rd. 
Erlanger, KY 41018 
Phone - 859-578-5455 (Direct) 
Fax - 859-426-2770 
amattingly@nkywater.org 

and 

John N. Hughes 
124 W. Todd St. 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
jnhughes@johnnhughespsc.com 
502 227 7270 Ph. 

Attorneys for Northern 
Kentucky Water District 


